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Minutes of THE Annual General Meeting OF the British Isles and Mediterranean Region Held at 1545 Monday 15 June 2009 at the States of Guernsey

Present:

Lord Harrison of Chester (Chairperson/Regional Representative)

Hon. Ernest Britto MP (Regional Representative)

Mr Alun Cairns AM (Regional Representative)

Miss Kate Hoey MP (CWP Regional Representative)

Delegates
In Attendance: 
Mr Andrew Tuggey (Regional Secretary)

Dr William Shija (Secretary-General, CPA Secretariat)

Observers
Item 1. Chairman’s welcome and opening remarks.

1.01.
The Chairman welcomed everyone to the AGM. 

Item 2. Apologies.
2.01.
There were no apologies.
Item 3. Minutes of the Regional AGM in Gibraltar 14 May 2008. 

3.01.
The minutes of the Regional AGM held in Gibraltar 14 May 2008 were approved.
Item 4. Matters Arising.
4.01.
There were no matters arising

Item 5.  Reports.  

5.01.
From Regional Representatives – Report from CPA IExCO Mid-Year Meeting 13-18 April 2009.  Alun Cairns AM reported that he had been unable to attend the Mid-year International Executive Committee Meeting in April, but that Jeff Cuthbert AM had attended in lieu and had prepared the following report:
a.
Staff Review.  The CPA International Secretariat staff review would be carried out by Blue Spark Consultants.

b.
Staffing Matters.  Nicolas Bouchet had left his post on 25 June 2008.  The CPA International Secretariat subsequently had lost a constructive dismissal case in relation to his departure.

c.
Financial Report.  A debate had been held regarding the more frequent use of financial reserves.  It was noted that the previous deficit had been largely curtailed under the new Secretary-General.  There had been ongoing challenges, but the Association was performing much better with regard to finances. 

d.
CPA Headquarters Accounts.  There was a need to balance the books.  Investments had fallen by £1.4 million in the last year.

e.
Construction Projects.  Some member states had not agreed to the proposal, stating that it was beyond the remit of the CPA.

f.
Membership. The Secretary-General had been engaging in ongoing discussions with several legislatures to encourage their membership of the CPA.

g.
The Planning and Administration Committee.  Three items were reported from the Planning and Administration Committee:

(1)
Rules for Conducting Contested Elections.  The CPA Secretary-General had been praised for initiating work to improve these procedures.

(2)
Communications Received by the Secretariat during the 2008 Conference.  Three complaints had been received during the 2008 conference: one, unsigned, referring to deals between certain members; and two – from the BIMR and the Pacific Region, which had complained about unauthorised recordings made of the Regional meetings.  These complaints had not been considered until the IExCo meeting in Bermuda, some six months later.  The Secretary-General needed to look at how complaints could be dealt with at the conference while they were still relevant.  The Committee had resolved that unauthorised recording should not take place, but had not considered how it had happened in the first place.

(3)
Elected Officers of the CPA Executive Committee.  This discussion occurred following a recent election.  It had been noted that Regional Representatives no longer tended to vote independently of each other, and that bigger Regions also often voted together.  The Secretary-General had been instructed to address this issue. 

5.02.
CWP Representative.  Kate Hoey MP gave her report.

a.
Miss Hoey noted that this would be her last BIMR AGM and Annual Conference as CWP Representative.  She had attended all CWP meetings and had been struck by the commitment of her colleagues from all regions of the CPA, but particularly from Africa, in their work to empower women.  She noted that improving the representation of women in Parliaments could assist put priority matters such as HIV, education and poverty on the political agenda and that in particular the trafficking of children was now much higher on both political and CPA agendas.  She also offered congratulations to her colleague Dr Eleni Theocharous MP MEP on her election to the European Parliament.

b.
Miss Hoey noted that the CWP Committee worked differently under the new Chair.  At last year’s CWP meeting in Malaysia the Bermudian CWP representative had argued for greater recognition of the role of women.  It was acknowledged that specific funding was needed for CWP, representation and activities, but funding levels had not been agreed.  It was noted that the Secretary-General had been supportive of the CWP and that he understood that it was not just money that was required, but cultural support and the recognition that women saw things differently.

c.
The CWP had discussed the number of women nominated by Branches to attend conferences and questioned why there were not more women represented.  It was noted that CPA Wales was a role model of good practice; where two or more delegates were required to attend CPA activities, one must always be female.  Opinion had been that this should not become a formal requirement, in case there were not enough women.  However, it should be the aspiration. 

d.
Miss Hoey suggested that the BIMR could do more to help other Regions build capacity and strengthen their Parliaments.  She hoped that this suggestion was something that could be taken forward by her Maltese colleague who would be the next CWP representative, and that the CPA Secretariat could assist with possible exchanges between women in Parliaments.  She thanked the CWP membership for the friendship and support and wished her successor luck and success. 

e.
The Chair invited CPA Malta to announce Miss Hoey’s successor as the BIMR CWP representative.  It was noted that it would be difficult for Malta, where the two female MPs from the governing party (out of six women MPs in total) were in the Government.  Discussions would be held with the opposition party.

5.03.
CPA International Secretariat.  Hon. Dr Shija was delighted to attend the BIMR conference and address the AGM.  In January 2007 he had identified two problems: political divisions within the CPA, which had divided the membership and the organisation; and a fall in revenues, which had been addressed in part by cutting and controlling expenditure.  
a.
CPA Wales Paper – Governance Issues.  Dr Shija was taken aback by the papers which had been circulated within the BIMR suggesting that there was a more serious governance problem with the Association than he believed was the case.  The CPA International Secretariat worked as carefully as possible, but he believed that it had been the victim of poor communication and the deliberate manipulation of the work it had done.  Legislatures joining the CPA now would know what they were signing up to as the Association had a constitution that could not simply be changed.  Dr Shija was disappointed to see information being spread which he considered contradicted what the International- Secretariat actually did.  It was emphasised that the CPA was a member-driven organisation so the comments made in CPA Wales paper, later on the agenda, were welcomed.  However, Dr Shija was disappointed that the author of the paper had not spoken to the International Secretariat for Dr Shija considered that some of the information in the CPA Wales paper was inaccurate; he felt that it would be preferable if CPA Members with issues to raise (and complaints were welcomed) discussed them with the International Secretariat before distributing any papers.  However, the CPA Wales paper would be taken to the International Executive Committee.  Dr Shija felt that papers from CPA Branches/Members should also avoid being confrontational; he considered that a constructive approach would allow Regional Representatives to respond to proposed changes and to propose their own changes.

b.
CPA Financial Issues.  Dr Shija reported that in the past two years the lack of investment advisors for the CPA Trust Funds had been noted.  J P Morgan had not advised the CPA, but improvements in this area had been made recently.  There had also been a decline in the number of visits due to the running down of the reserves, a policy that he had inherited from his predecessor.  All spending had to be carefully monitored to ensure that there was not a deficit.  The level of CPA funding did come back to the membership.

c.
Voting at Annual Commonwealth Parliamentary Conferences (CPC).  Dr Shija considered that voting also came back to the members.  In a perfect world the Secretary-General would simply count the votes, but it was clear that a solution to the divisions in the Association needed to be found and he stood ready to assist.

INSERTED ITEM 9.  CPA Wales Paper.

9.01.
Statement from the Chair.  The Chair suggested that it would be appropriate to rearrange the agenda and invite CPA Wales to speak to its paper before Item 6.

9.02.
CPA Wales Paper.  Janet Ryder AM explained that CPA Wales had submitted a letter and a draft paper to the Conference.  She noted that the paper had been intended initially as an internal document, rather than as a formal paper for submission and thus was in draft form.  The paper stemmed from criticism that had been received regarding secrecy within governance of the CPA and proposed that more information should be made available to ensure that the Association was as good and open as it could possibly be.  She was grateful for the work of the Secretary-General in terms of modernisation and change, but suggested that there was much more yet to do. On this basis she proposed that the CPA establish an Internal Audit Committee to look at finance and governance, and hoped that the proposals in the CPA Wales paper would help members make the CPA more open. She said that she hoped the letter and document would form a basis for a motion to be developed over the course of the week to be put to the CPA by the BIMR – possibly at the CPC. 

9.03.
Statement from CPA Isle of Man.  Juan Watterson MHK said that, as a chartered accountant, he had read the paper and considered what needed to be done to fill in the blanks it identified.  The CPA Isle of Man delegation agreed with some of the paper and considered that it was a good baseline which could be built upon and made more robust.  The paper’s proposal for a (Corporate) Governance and Audit Committee without the CPA International Executive Committee and International Secretariat were supported by CPA Isle of Man, but he would like to work on the proposals to bring in outsiders.  This was not the time for finger-pointing, but should be the constructive start to a discussion, and in consequence he supported the idea of establishing a small Working Group under the chairmanship of CPA Wales to report back to the BIMR Conference at the end of the week. 

9.04.
Statement by the Chair.  The Chair proposed that the AGM reconvene on at 1545 on Wednesday 17 June 2009 to discuss the matter.  He proposed that in the interim a Working Group be established and meet to produce a Paper.  He opened the floor to discussion.

9.05.
Statement by CPA Scotland.  Karen Gillon MSP said that that the CPA Scotland Executive Committee had been concerned about the original tone of the CPA Wales document, but the statement made earlier by CPA Wales had alleviated that concern.  

a.
Voting at CPC.  The BIMR should accept that its nominations would not automatically go through and this was a sign of the maturity of the Commonwealth.  The CPA should not be allowed to split into two groups and it would be important for CPA Members to come together and rebuild the bridges.  There should be a return to the situation whereby delegates were happy to vote without Regional agreements.

b.
Financial Propriety.  However, financial propriety was a separate issue and needed to be kept separate. The Scottish Parliament had had allegations made against it and now published all financial data online; the CPA should do the same.  The BIMR needed to work together on the CPA Wales paper before taking it to the CPC.  Accusations that the BIMR wanted to force its views on others could be avoided with by the establishment of a cross-Region Working Group which could report at CPC 2010.

9.06.
Membership of BIMR Working Group.  In order to encompass broad Regional representation, the Regional Secretary proposed that the membership of the Working Group comprised one delegate each from CPA Wales (Chair), CPA Falkland Islands, CPA Gibraltar, CPA Isle of Man and CPA Malta.  The proposal was accepted by the AGM.
9.07.
Further Statement by the Chair.  The Chair proposed that the AGM reconvene at 1545 on Wednesday 17 June 2009 to discuss whether the document should be tabled at the coming CPC in Tanzania.  He noted the Secretary-General’s comment that some aspects of the discussion were based on the lack of understanding of the Secretariat’s working practices, and so he asked the Secretary-General to work with the working group.

Item 6.  CPA Regional Representatives. 
6.01.
The CPA UK Regional Representative would be chosen on 30 June 2009.

Item 7.  Regional Specialist Conferences, Seminars & Workshops Planned FY 2009/2010.

7.01.
There were no such special BIMR events to announce.

Item 8.  Amendment to the BIMR Constitution – CPA Scotland.
8.01.
The Regional Secretary explained that the amendment before the meeting reflected the CPA Scotland Paper which had been approved at the BIMR AGM in April 2006 in Malta.  Paragraph 6.06 reflected what had been agreed and gave more guidance to Branches hosting the annual BIMR conference. 

8.02.
Statement from CPA Gibraltar.  Hon. Ernest Britto MP proposed that in paragraph 606b in the last sentence the word “will” should be replaced with “may” and that in paragraph 6.06e at the end of the first sentence the words “will charge” should be replaced with “may charge”, thus making charging for cultural programmes optional. 

8.03.
Statement from CPA Scotland.  Karen Gillon MSP from Scotland said that she feared there would be a cost to smaller Branches if they felt compelled to fund events.  She suggested that smaller Branches may not come forward to host events under such wording and proposed that the status quo should be to charge.  She asked the delegates to support CPA Scotland’s amendment.

8.04.
Statement from CPA Isle of Man.  Juan Watterson MHK seconded Gibraltar’s amendment. He believed that the wording proposed by Scotland would prevent host countries from offering a cultural day in the middle of a conference week, but that the substitution of the word, “may”, would allow room for this to remain an option. 

8.05.
Further Statement from CPA Scotland.  Karen Gillon MSP noted that it had been agreed at the 2006 AGM, following proposals by a working group, that cultural days should be held at the end of the annual conference in order to make the conference more focused and because some members would find such activities hard to justify in the middle of the week. 

8.06.
Votes.  The Chair put the question that the amendment proposed by the delegate from CPA Gibraltar be made to the amendment: Ayes: 17, Noes: 17.  The vote being even, the Chair ruled for the status quo and the question was accordingly negated.  The Chair put the question that the amendment as proposed by CPA Scotland be made to the BIMR constitution.  The delegates voted unanimously in favour; accordingly, the amendment was made. 

Item 9 CONTINUED. CPA Finance and Governance Arrangements – CPA Wales.
9.08. Statement by the Secretary-General.  Hon. Dr Shija commented that the agreed procedures regarding constitutional changes needed to be followed. He noted that once the Working Group had formulated the composition of the paper, a letter needed to be sent outlining changes to the Secretary-General, to be placed before the Executive Committee which would decide on whether it be placed before the whole CPA at the General Assembly.  He noted that Regions should not undertake the circulation of papers between themselves and other Regions; he considered that that was the role of the Secretary-General and the International Executive Committee IExCo. 

9.09.
Statement by CPA Wales and Response.  Janet Ryder AM thanked the Secretary-General for his comments and asked if it would be possible for the Welsh Branch to sound out colleagues from Branches across the world, and then submit a paper, via the Secretary-General, to IExCo for its mid-year meeting.  Dr Shija emphasised that he felt that the BIMR should not circulate papers directly to other Regions to obtain opinions and that all communication should pass through IExCo.  Direct communication would lead to other Branches and Regions contacting the International Secretariat to ask about the purpose of the paper.   He explained that IExCo would consider it and if it agreed that it could be circulated, then this would occur with a covering letter from himself.  Opinions would then be gathered and brought back to the Executive Committee.

9.10.
Statement by the Chair.  The Chair thanked Dr Shija for his input.  The AGM agreed that the final paper should be sent to the Secretary-General for tabling at IExCo’s next mid-year meeting with the expectation that broad consultation would commence after that, prior to the final paper being put before the following CPA General Assembly.

Item 10.  CPC 2009, 2010 and 2011. 

10.01. The draft programme for CPC 2009 in Arusha and the provisional programme for the 2011 CPC in London had been circulated.

Item 11.  EU – Commonwealth Activities and Issues.
11.01.
CPA Malta reported that the position of Malta and Cyprus in the middle of the Mediterranean Sea between Africa and Europe meant that they were experiencing a serious problem in relation to illegal immigrants seeking passage to Europe.  Delegates were informed that the Maltese Minister for Justice and Home Affairs had written to the Secretary-General of the CPA in relation to the Maltese situation.  CPA Malta presented a communiqué to the AGM about the issues surrounding such immigration and requested its endorsement as a BIMR Conference Communiqué.

11.02.
Dr Eleni Theocharous MP MEP said that Cyprus was receiving thousands of illegal immigrants who were travelling over the ceasefire line from the Turkish sector of the island. Turkey was granting visitors’ permits to migrants entering the country and this allowed them to travel onto Cyprus.  The CPA would be asked to condemn Turkey’s actions.  The link between the CPA and the EU should also be strengthened. 

Item 12.  Future Regional Annual Conferences.
12.01.
Volunteers were requested to host the 2011 and 2013 Conferences.  The 41st BIMR Conference in 2010 would be hosted by CPA Isle of Man, the 43rd in 2012 by CPA Scotland and the 45th in 2014 by CPA Wales.

Item 13.  CPA Activity Reports from Branches.
13.01.
CPA Alderney.  The first Youth Parliament had been planned for Commonwealth Day, but had actually been held two weeks later.  Year 10 students held discussions of the facilities for young people on the Island and Members were available to answer questions.  Commonwealth Day also saw the first attendance of a student from Alderney at the Commonwealth Day celebrations in London.  The development of tidal energy policies and renewable energy laws continued, with consent being granted for a 245 metre development in Alderney. 

13.02.
CPA Cyprus.  A delegation from Canada had been welcomed in March 2009 and had met with various Parliamentarians and Committees.  In the EU elections held in Cyprus on 6 June, six MEPs had been elected, with a voter turnout of 59.4%.  In terms of the Cyprus Problem, negotiations continued and it was believed that the key to finding a solution lay in Ankara’s hands.  The Cypriot Government continued to proceed in the spirit of goodwill.  It was believed that a kind of Communal Federalism, based upon UN and EU resolutions was required to safeguard human rights, the security of the economy and single sovereignty and citizenship in Cyprus.  During the Israeli attacks on Gaza, Cyprus became a centre of support to people in Gaza.  The ramming of the Vessel “Dignity” by Israeli naval vessels in international waters was noted and Cyprus condemned the actions of Israel in this matter and believed that there was a need to address the problems in Gaza.  Delegates from Cyprus would also be attending the annual CPA Conference in Tanzania.

13.03.
CPA Falkland Islands.  A new constitution had come into effect on 1 January.  It enshrined the right to self-determination, allowed internal self-governance and brought the country into line with best practice in the area of human rights.  Keith Biles had been elected Speaker of the Assembly.  Concerns had been expressed that the CPA was becoming increasingly political and because of both this and budgetary constraints, the decision had been made to send one delegate rather than two to CPA events. 

13.04.
CPA Gibraltar. A Parliamentary Reform Committee had been established, pursuant to a resolution of Parliament in April 2001.  The Committee would consider desirable changes to procedures of running of the House, with particular regard to amendments to the Standing Orders, possible membership increases and the manner and terms of such changes, and would report to the House.  As part of the UK European election on 4 June 2009, six MEPs had been elected to the European Parliament to represent the South West region, in which Gibraltar was included.  Students had been invited to take part on tours of the Parliament and attended lectures given by the Clerk.

13.05.
CPA Guernsey.  The 2008 general election had produced new members in approximately one third of seats and several new Ministers.  It had been the first election with the voting age set at 16.  Many of the new Deputies had already benefited from visits to Westminster and this conference was a sign of the co-operation between new and longer-serving members.  They had hosted the APPG on Guernsey as well as Senator Ferguson from Australia and were playing an active role in discussions on energy and the environment in the British-Irish Council.
13.06.
CPA Isle of Man.  Rt Hon. the Lord Paul of Marylebone had attended Commonwealth Day celebrations on the Island and Commonwealth Parliamentarians had been welcomed at Tynwald on the National Day, 5 July.  The Junior Tynwald initiative had been very successful; Juan Watterson was a graduate of the scheme.  Mr Roger Phillips had been appointed as Clerk of Tynwald.  

13.07.
CPA Jersey.  CPA Jersey had had a recent change of Chairman.  Deputy Len Norman had replaced Senator Mike Vibert.  Since the last Regional Conference in Gibraltar in May 2008, Deputy Deidre Mezbourian had attended the annual CPA Seminar in Ottawa.  It was noted that following the session, “The Right to Information”, the States Assembly was closer to debating a Freedom of Information Law.  The Small Countries’ Conference in Kuala Lumpur had also been relevant to Jersey given the continuing developments with regard to “water and waste management”.  CPA Jersey continued to work on “Democratic Elections” with a debate on the composition and election of the States Assembly due next month.  The 12th annual Jersey Youth Assembly had been held in the States Chamber on the 18 March 2009.  The event included debates on topics selected by students, as well as a Question Time, all of which mirrored as closely as possible a normal States meeting.  Weekly assemblies had also been held for Primary School children.  CPA UK had hosted a visit from Jersey’s newly elected States Members in March 2009 and thanks were offered to the UK Branch for their organisation of the day and warm hospitality. 

13.08.
CPA Malta.  The past year had seen a new President and Leader of the Opposition take up their posts.  More recently, the country had participated in the European Parliament elections.  A delegation from the Canadian CPA had been hosted.  Two sessions for youth and children had been hosted in the Maltese Parliament, where the discussions had focused on environmental issues.

13.09.
CPA Northern Ireland.  Members had participated at several conferences in the previous year and had hosted visiting delegations from Australia, Canada, Scotland and Wales.  Two Members had met with Kenya Parliamentarians in Westminster.  Commonwealth Day had been marked with a reception for students from Commonwealth countries studying in local universities.  The Assembly was now exploring the possibility of a partnership link with another democracy, and was aware of the need to include civic society in any link that was formed.  The seminar on conflict resolution that it had hoped to host this year would be postponed until 2010.

13.10.
CPA St Helena.  Not given.

13.11.

CPA Scotland.  The Scottish Parliament had hosted thirty inward visits by Parliamentarians from around the world.  The Parliament had also hosted meetings and conferences of Law Officers, Magistrates and Hansard editors.  Delegations had travelled to Canada and Northern Ireland.  Commonwealth Day had been marked by a debate in Parliament, a debate attended by students from across the Commonwealth studying in Scotland, and a reception for all Commonwealth Consuls resident in Scotland.  Work had continued to strengthen the relationship between Scotland and Malawi.  Clerks had been exchanged between the two countries and following recent elections which had seen a 75% turnover of Members in Malawi, Scottish Parliamentarians were now working with the new Malawi Members to help them become more effective politicians.  CPA UK was thanked for hosting very informative seminars during the year.

13.12.
CPA UK.  In June 2008 CPA UK ran its annual International Parliamentary Governance Seminar, in November 2008 there had been an  International Parliamentary Conference on “International Development: Scrutinising Aid Effectiveness” which brought together over 100 Parliamentarians from Commonwealth and non-Commonwealth legislatures produced a communiqué was from the delegates and an advisory tool-kit for parliamentarians, in February 2009 there had been an International Parliamentary Conference on “International Migration and Human Trafficking: Maximising Benefits, Overcoming Challenges”, attended by over 40 parliamentarians from around the Commonwealth as well as parliamentarians, academics and experts from around the world, and the 58th Westminster Seminar on Parliamentary Practice and Procedures took place in March 2009.  The seminar was designed for newly elected MPs and for the second year running Clerks from the Commonwealth attended alongside their political colleagues.  In 2010 Serjeants at Arms would also attend.  CPA UK’s international parliamentary outreach programme had given Members opportunities to take part in bilateral exchange visits to 13 countries, including India, Kenya and Sierra Leone.  CPA UK Members also had opportunities to exchange views and best practice with delegations from the Isle of Man and from the States of Guernsey and Jersey.  CPA UK also had rapidly developing programmes offering interaction between parliamentarians, Clerks and officials with counterparts from other Commonwealth.  Coming events included involvement in the Westminster Consortium, the second International Parliamentary Conference on Climate Change and attendance at the Caribbean Regional Conference in Guyana, the Africa Regional conference in Nigeria, the Canadian Regional Conference in Toronto and the CPA Parliamentary Seminar in Ottawa, bilateral exchange visits with Australia, Bangladesh, Cameroon, Cyprus, Jamaica, Kenya, Kiribati, Mozambique, New Zealand, Nigeria, Pakistan, Rwanda, Tonga, Trinidad and Tobago, Tuvalu and Vanuatu. 

13.13.
CPA Wales. Delegates had been sent to various conferences and Seminars.  In November an auction of promises had been held and raised over £7000.00 for the building of a new centre in Wales.  On Commonwealth Day a female student had participated in events in London and on 10 March she had been invited to speak in Cardiff to discuss her experience.  CPA Wales’ delegates had attended the CPC in Kuala Lumpur and to conferences in London in November on Effective Democracy and in February on Human Trafficking.  Delegates had also attended a CPA Northern Ireland meeting which had been a useful experience in order to exchange views.  CPA Wales had also received delegations from Lesotho, Canada, India and Mauritius, among others.  The Australian High Commissioner had also visited the Senedd and CPA Wales was also looking forward to a visit from the Secretary-General on 30 June, and to holding a CPA awareness event in Llangollen, aiming to target a multi-national audience. 

13.14.
Observers – Speaker Paul Delorey, North West Territory of Canada.  Speaker Delorey expressed his thanks for the opportunity to attend the CPA BIMR Annual Conference; he was looking forward to hearing interesting speakers and discussions on topics in which he had some involvement in his own work.

Item 14.  Date of Next Meeting.
14.01.
The next BIMR Meeting would be at 1545 on Wednesday 17 June 2009. 

Minutes of THE RECONVENED Annual General Meeting OF the British Isles and Mediterranean Region Held at 1545 WEDNESday 17 June 2009 at the States of Guernsey

Present:


As for AGM on Monday 15 June 2009 
Item 1.  Conference Communiqué. 

1.01.
The Communiqué from the International Parliamentary Conference 15-19 June 2009 in Guernsey was agreed.
Item 2.  IMMIGRATION Communiqué.

2.01.
The Communiqué submitted by CPA Malta regarding immigration was agreed.

Item 3.  DRAFT PROPOSAL TO FORM A CPA governance & audit COMMITTEE – CPA BIMR WORKING GROUP (CHAIRED BY cpa wales)
3.01.
Janet Ryder AM thanked the Working Group for their work on the proposals. She believed that the issues at hand were crucial; how to reform to make the CPA more transparent and accountable.  There was no internal audit within the CPA at present.  She hoped that the paper would start a discussion regarding an audit committee for the CPA, but said that more work needed to be done.  She proposed that the Working Group would develop and create a detailed paper on the establishment of a CPA Governance & Audit Committee (without IExCo) to put before the BIMR CPA Region next year, with a view to consideration by the CPA General Assembly at the CPC 2010 in Kenya. 

3.02.
Ms Ryder moved the proposal, which was seconded by Juan Watterson MHK, CPA Isle of Man.  The Chair outlined the proposal; a draft discussion paper to be produced and soundings to be taken within the Region over the next year, comments to be taken into account in the paper to be brought before the IExCo its mid-year meeting, the paper to be brought before the 2010 Regional Conference in the Isle of Man and then on to CPC 2010’s General Assembly in Kenya.  The proposal was carried.
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